

Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager ITEM #7 01-28-2020 Meeting

January 24, 2020

The Glastonbury Town Council 2155 Main Street Glastonbury, CT 06033

Re:

Town Manager's Report

Dear Council Members:

The following will keep you up to date on various topics.

1. Engineering Award - Roundabouts

The roundabout projects along the Hebron Avenue corridor were among six projects selected by the CT Chapter of the American Council of Engineering Companies to receive an Engineering Excellence Award. Congratulations to all involved with these successful projects and the well-deserved recognition.

2. Ross Field – Hartford Foundation for Public Giving

The HFPG recently awarded a \$50,000 grant to Glastonbury Little League for re-lamping of Ross Field located immediately behind the Police Department. Thanks and appreciation to the Foundation for this generous donation in support of Glastonbury Little League.

3. Police Officer of the Year

The annual Police Officer of the Year award program sponsored by the Glastonbury Exchange Club is scheduled for the evening of Thursday, February 6, 2020 at the Gallery. Social hour is 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. with dinner and program following. Tickets can be purchased for \$25 each (check can be made to Exchange Club of Glastonbury). This year's honoree is Police Officer Michael Magrey.

Sincerely,

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

RJJ/sal Attachments